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McGill University 
Principal and Vice-Chancellor

L. W. DOUGLAS

October 3, 1938

My dear President,

In reply to yours of the 28tn September, may I say

that I referred the suggestion from Mr. Stanley ?. «/right «

that Chinese students should be brought to Canadian universities -

to the Canadian Universities Conference, through its secretary,

Dr. W.A.Macintosh, at Queens University. My feeling was that

there were Important, even serious, setters bound up in the

suggestion and that I did not want to be in the position of 

sponsoring the plan until I knew the mind of the other

Like so many otterPresidents of Canadian Universities.

good suggestions, the idea in the abstract is excellent, but 

when it comes to its practical execution there are difficulties.

Tours sincerely,

Dr. w. A. B. Kerr, President 
University of Alberta 
Edmonton, Alberta.


